Pastor’s Walk
Towards the end of June, the United Methodist Church here in the Western Conference gathered at Lake Junaluska for our Annual Conference.  If you have never been, it is amazing to see that many United Methodist gathered together in Holy Conferencing (not always great to have to listen to all the presentations and the like as they can get rather dry…but the worship is amazing with that many voices singing together).  This year, Sandy Painter-Kurt went and represented Commonwealth UMC….below is her report.  

Grace, Pastor Steve
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Annual Conference 2018 - Report
Annual conference 2018 was a place for prayer, relationships and church business.  As our annual conference representative, I wanted to give you a quick update on what transpired at our annual conference.  As usual the budget was approved, clergy were ordained or retired, and there were lots of reports.  Unfortunately, 9 churches were officially closed. There were three amendments/proposals we approved.  The first amendment was just a clerical change in a previously approved amendment.  One paragraph on the equality of women was accidently left out so it was voted to be reinserted in the amendment.  The second proposal changed the distribution of funds from when a church closes.  It used to be that 75% of the funds from the sale of the property went to the district and 25% went to the conference.  The amounts have been flipped so now 75% of the funds go to the conference and 25% stay in the district.  The last proposal was the Just Policy for Local Church Employees and it basically said that no one could be fired or refused employment based solely on their sexual orientation. 

My favorite parts of annual conference were seeing all the cool things we do as a united church body.  Things like UMAR, UMW, Crossnore School and children’s home and mission trips are exciting things we wouldn’t be able to do if we weren’t a united group.  The highlight for me was the reconciling ministries worship service that celebrated being a welcoming church for all of God’s children.  In this line of unity and inclusion, it is most important to let you know about the council of Bishops that have worked very hard on the “The Commission on the Way Forward”.  Bishops from all over the world have gotten together to come up with a way the United Methodist Church can stay united and work together even while we have differences in issues such as the ordination of gay or lesbian pastors and same sex marriage.  I cannot begin to do the issue justice so I would ask that you go on-line and type in “AC2018”.  It will take you to the section of the Western North Carolina Conferences web page that has the conference.  Listen to the talk from Bishop Ken Carter.  He does an amazing job of explaining everything.  This is a difficult but exciting time for the United Methodist Church.  Please pray that we will continue to do the work of God as one body.

Grace and Peace of our Lord,

Sandy Painter-Kurt
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Worship Schedule

July 22nd         9th Sunday after Pentecost
Scripture:
2 Samuel 6: 20-23
                    Mark 12: 30-31

Sermon:
“Heart Problems”
July 29th         10th Sunday after Pentecost

                            Music Sunday

August 5th      11th Sunday after Pentecost

Communion

Scripture:
Ephesians 4: 1-16
Sermon:
“Worthy Life”
August 12th    12th Sunday after Pentecost

Scripture:
Psalm 130

Sermon:
“Depths of Pain”

August 19th     13th Sunday after Pentecost

Scripture:
John 6: 51-58

Sermon:
“Manna”
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Administrative Council Meeting

Sunday, August 26
12noon - Fellowship Hall
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Our Prayer List
Dave Campagna (friends of the Margie and Ron Medure), Sheila Coppala, Jack Harwell (brother of Ruby Agnew), Alma Horne, Pat Inman (sister of Jackie Samuels), Martha Lee, Donna Pruitt, Nadine Starnes, Charles Stephenson, Carl and Frances Stinson
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Nursing/Assisted Living Care

Maxine Kincaid, Hazel Lands, Anne Lever, Sarah Lever, Ec Little, Jean Stoneman
Prayer Group

Wednesday’s at 6pm

Mary Pearre’s house
Prayer box located in the Narthex
T’ai Chi Chih Classes

Monday’s at 10:30am

Fellowship Hall
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August Birthdays
2
Alice Shepherd
3
Jackie Samuels

  3
Shirley Laye

6
Sandra Pearre

17
Carl Stinson

17
Sarah Lever

19
Amber Gulledge

22
Sheila Coppala

23
Jimmy Bivins

24
Alan Lee

30
James Woods

30
Anne Lever

31
Ron Medure
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August Anniversary

19
Larry and Sheila Coppala

23
Sonya and Glen Garlick
Memorial Gifts

In Memory of:  Lee Stephenson

By:  Alice Shepherd
Staff Appreciation Gifts
In Honor of our staff:

By: Kay Little

By: Anonymous 
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Invitation to the Members of Commonwealth Church
Carl Stinson’s 100th Birthday Party

Please join us in celebrating Carl Stinson's 100th birthday in the Church fellowship hall on August 18 from 1:00pm to 4:00pm.  Please RSVP by August 1st to Fred Stinson at 704 243 4301.
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Coming events
Clothing Closet:  Please continue to bring clothes and hangers.  We will continue working on the closet during the month of July for an Eagle Scout project.  Gracie Beaver has graciously volunteered to be our in-take coordinator and will organize the clothes coming into the closet.
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Helping bags:  Once again we will be making up bags to hand out to the homeless.  Please bring granola bars, fruit cups, socks, water bottles and Vienna sausages during the months of July. After we have collected the items we will make up bags to hand out to people.
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School Supplies: We will begin collecting school supplies for Billingsvile School in August and September.
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Join Commonwealth United Methodist
for a

Really Cool

Fundraiser
Supporting
UMAR
Where:  Rita’s Italian Ice of Plaza Midwood
1308 The Plaza A

When:   Thursday, July 19 from 7-10pm

How:   Enjoy a night out at Rita’s with friends and family.  Donations and part of sales will go to UMAR.
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Music Sunday

July 29th 
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Joy Club Trip

Saturday, August 4

Commonwealth UMC JOY Club will be going to Flat Rock Playhouse to see Mama Mia on Saturday, August 04.  Please contact Janice Rose at 704-536-5753 or Marie Rich at 704-334-0683 for details if you are interested.
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Adopt-A-Street Program

Clean-Up Day

Saturday, August 11 following breakfast
Breakfast with Common Market at 8:30am

Please contact Phyllis Batts if you plan on attending the breakfast.
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Choir/Shepherds Group

“Sing Along and Visit”

Sunday, August 12

The Choir/Shepherds Group has planned a "Sing Along and Visit" at White Oak in Rock Hill SC on Sunday, August 12.  We will be visiting with Ruby Agnew's brother Jack Harwell. Anyone interested in going please contact Janice Rose, 704-536-5753.  We will meet in the Church parking lot at 2:00pm and carpool, visit at 3:00pm and enjoy eating at Steve's Fish Camp in Ft. Mill.
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Plans are incomplete for a visit/sing-along with Ec Little at Royal Park, Matthews in September.

Send a Birthday Card
Please remember Carl Stinson's upcoming 100th Birthday in August.  Let's help him get 100 cards!!!

Carl’s address:
2525 Chesterfield Avenue

Charlotte, NC 28205
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Thank You

Thank you so much for the wonderful Staff Appreciation Lunch last Sunday.  The food was delicious, the tables looked so nice with the fresh flowers and we enjoyed ourselves so much. We felt so appreciated and grateful.  We thank you for the lovely cards and monetary gifts.  We feel so blessed to be part of Commonwealth Church family.




Love and blessings,




Margie and Ron
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Thank You

There are certain special things in our lifetime that stand out and are remembered. Yesterday’s staff appreciation lunch is one of those in that it was done with such love and in the middle of a very hot summer! Our congregation has such a sweet spirit and is always reaching out to make a difference in people’s lives. Thank you for the difference that you have made and continue to make in mine!



Patience
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Vision
With God’s help and guidance, we are a prayerful and welcoming United Methodist church community.

A community dedicated to making of disciples for Christ – one that is flexible, intentional, inviting to others, and a safe place to explore and grow spiritually.

We will be all those things in Christ by taking small prayerful steps, keeping in mind that, although we may be limited in our abilities, the Spirit of God knows no such bounds and will work within and through us to accomplish wondrous and great things!
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Our Stewardship

June 24, 2018
Sunday school - 11
Church Attendance - 21
Offering - $413.50
July 1, 2018
Sunday school - 11
Church Attendance - 30
Offering - $2,286.50
July 8, 2018
Sunday school - 10
Church Attendance - 36
Offering - $1,466.50
July 15, 2018

Sunday school - 10
Church Attendance - 27
Offering - $4,752.40
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